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The Polish American Historical Association held its annual
mid-year meeting of the Board of Directors in Krakdw,
Poland June 16-18. The agenda included reports from the
President, Treasurer, Executive Secretary, Awards
Committee, and Program 2001 Chair. The Board also dis-
cussed the status of the California chapter, investments,

' PAHA MEETS IN KRAKOW . ...« o.os,

Diaspora: An Agenda for a New Millennium”; Stanislaus
Blejwas, “American Polonia: 1939-1989"; David Gunkel,
“Wirtualna Polska: Polonia Online”; Karen Majewski,
“A tu ma by¢ Polska!: |dentity Politics, and Polish
Immigrant Literature Before World War 11”; John
Radzilowski, “Ritual Celebrations and Community Building

the 2001 program in Boston,
and the nomination of officers

NA DOROCZINY ZJAZD

in American Polonia, 1880-
{ 1910"; Ann Hetzel Gunkel,

for 2001-002. The meeting was
held in Krakow as part of the
annual Polish Institute of Arts
and Sciences of American con-
ference held in cooperation
with the Jagiellonian University
and Polska Akademia
Umiejetnosci celebration of the
anniversary of Jagiellonian
University.

In addition to the Board meet-
ing, PAHA members were
active participants in the three-
day scholarly meeting.
Thaddeus V. Gromada,
Executive Director of PIASA
and PAHA Board member,
delivered the greetings at the
opening general session,

Walter Krawiec, Dziennik Chicagoski
December 29, 1952

“Identity and Community:
Religious Street Processions in
Urban Polonia”; Stanistaw
Milewski, “Indocyanine Green
Guided Laser Photo-
coagulation in Age Related
Macular Degeneration.”

Other PAHA members pre-
senting papers were Richard
Hunter, “Foreign Direct
Investments in Poland”; Maria
Anna Harley, “Constructing the
Immigrant Self: Polish-Jewish
Composers in the United
States”; Jerome Krase, “Polish
and Polish American
Vernacular Landscape”;
Janusz Wrabel, “Mental Health
and Immigration: How to Deal

presided at the conference
banquet, and presented a paper “Oskar Halecki, Pierwszy
Dyrektor Polskiego Instytutu Naukowego: historyk i
dziatacz polityczny." Adam Walaszek, Anne Hetzel Gunkel,
Donald Pienkos, Jerzy Maciuszko, Stanislaus Blejwas, and
Thomas Gladsky served as commentators, panelists, and
chairs of sessions.

The following PAHA members presented papers: M.B.
Biskupski, “Stosunki polsko-sowiecki 1918-1939 w oczach
Amerykanow”; Anna Cienciala, “Sprawa granicy polsko-
sowiecki w Il Wojnie Swiatowe] w oczach historykow
amerykanskich, brytyjskich | kanadyjskich”; Anna
Jaroszynska-Kirchmann, “Polish Post World War Il

with Immigrant Stress”;
Thomas and Harriet Napierkowski, “A Human Face for
Polonia: The Novels of Suzanne Strempek Shea and
Leslie Pietrzyk."

The fact that so many directors and officers attended the
board meeting and so many PAHA members participated
in the program attests to the close relationship that the
Polish American Historical Association has with the Polish
Institute of Arts and Sciences of America and the Polska
Akademia Umiejetnosci. Thomas S. Gladsky, President,
extends his appreciation to all those who enhanced the
stature of PAHA by their contributions to the Krakéw meet-
ing and conference.
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WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS

Claire S. Allen, Houston, Tex.

Zygmunt Bazanowski, Wayne, N.J.

Stanley Bezuszka, Chestnut Hill, Mass.
Louis Bielakowski, Chicago, Il

Lucy M. Borik, La Palma, Cal.

Edwin B. Brzezinski, St. Louis, Mo.

Victoria C. Chambers, Lutherville, Md.
Barbara Wisniewska Coudie, Fords, N.J.
T.N. Czaplicki, Chicago, lll.

Edward P. Czapor, Bloomfield Hills, Mich.
Joseph and Irene Czarnecki, Atkinson, N.H.
Alexander R. Danel, Chicago, Ili.

Gloria Dybas, Utica, N.Y.

Wojciech Faszczewski, Keego Harbor, Mich.
Ann O. Fletcher, Chesterfield, Mich.

John A. Garstka, Los Angeles, Cal.

Frances X. Gates, Brooklyn, N.Y.

Stefan J. Ginilewicz, Bakersfield, Cal.
Severina Gorzela, Andover, Mass.

Anna C. Grigor, Kingston, Penn.

Hanka Gutkowska, North Hollywood, Cal.
Dottie Harasick, Glendale, Cal.

Walter Jamrose, Whiting, Ind. y
Joseph S. Janowski, Sr., Baldwinsville, N.Y.
Tadeusz Jaroszczyk, Stoughton, Wis.
Joann Jeromin, Detroit, Mich.

Dorothy M. Johnson, Wilmington, Del.  _ __
Vasil Jurkovski, Keego Harbor, Mich.
Wanda M. Kalin, Lake Forest, lll.

Eugenia Kaminski, La Habra, Cal.

Christina C. Kanabrodzki, Royal Oak, Mich.
Stefania A. Karpowicz, San Antonio, Tex.
Susan Kaskie, Hunt Valley, Md.

Bernard Kolasa, Omaha, Neb.

Kazimierz Koltuniak, Lake Havasu City, Ariz.
Joseph B. Kope, Youngstown, Oh.

Rudy Kosiba, Portland, Ore.

Jan F. Krawiec, Evanston, Ill.

Rev. Msgr. Joseph Krysztofik, Somerset, N.J.
Rev. Casimir J. Krzysiak, Utica, N.Y.

Alan B. Kubarek, Harrisburg, Penn.

Janina Kulikowski, Lyndhurst, N.J.

Daniel J. Kuna, Toledo, Oh.

Gertrude Kuras, Deland, Fla.

Edward Kwiatkowski, Detroit, Mich.

Donald John Lachowicz, Shelby Township, Mich.
Boleslaw Laszewski, New York, N.Y.

Len and Gerry LeFevre, Saginaw, Mich.
Marian Lyko, Waterford, Mich.

Frank Majewski, Fords, N.J.

Kenneth Majewski, Landing, N.J.

Raymond Majewski, Hoboken, N.J.

Irene McDonald, University Park, Md.
Edward and Alice Meros, Potomac, Md.
Sophie Metrofski, Manchester, Conn.
James L. Miara, Sayreville, N.J.

John S. Micgiel, New York, N.Y.

Edyta Moskal, Orchard Lake, Mich.

Anna K. Nabelek, Knoxville, Tenn.
Aleksandra Nowakowski, New Britain, Conn.
Barbara Nowicki, Bayonne, N.J.

Robert V. Ogrodnik, St. Louis, Mo.

Frank C. Padzieski, Dearborn, Mich.
Barbara Paszek, Warsaw, Mich.

Ed Pawlowski, Fairfax, Va.

Dick Pershell, St. Claire Shores, Mich.
Norman Pieniazek, Suwanee, Ga.

Veronica Pierog, Farmington Hills, Mich.
Michael Pietruszka, Lancaster, N.Y.

Tom M. Podl, Issaquah, Wash.

Barbara Polcyn, Manistee, Mich.

Agnieszka Polkowska, Keego Harbor, Mich.
Joyce Ann Poplowska Pacer, Ft. Wayne, Ind.
Sophie B. Quay, Coral Gables, Fla.

Cyrille Rogacki, New York, N.Y.

Brother Leo Ryan, Arlington Heights, lil.
Edmund S. Samonek, Mount Dora, Fla.

William F. Sikorski, Adams, Mass. [ TT—

Wanda M. Slawinska, Niagara Falls, N.Y. -
Margaret D. Stachelski, Port Washington, N.Y.
Stanley Stankiewicz, Westminster, Cal.
Edward V. Stork, West Hollywood, Fla.

Carl S. Stoy, Jr., Chicopee, Mass.

Sylvester Stroff, Secaucus, N.J.

S.J. Sulkowski, Yucaipa, Cal.

Marek Suszko, Evanston, Il

Chester and Nancy Szczotka, Dearborn Heights, Mich.
Col. Robert W. Szymczak, San Clemente, Cal.
Andrew S. Targowski, Kalamazoo, Mich.
Robert H. Taupeka, Fairhope, Ak.

Tina Teichman, Mahanoy City, Penn.

James A. Wachowski, Lyons, Il

Estelle von Wachtel-Torres, Herndon, Va.
Anne Wagner-Findeisen, Cranford, N.J.
Cecilia Welna, Kensington, Conn.

Grazyna Wiacek, Culver City, Cal.

Jozef Wilk, Long Grove, Il

Marion V. Winters, Shirley, Mass.

Rev. Msgr. Bernard Witkowski, Philadelphia, Penn.
Pete Wojick, Birmingham, Ala.

Bronislaw S. Wojtun, Memphis, Tenn.

Leonard Zawacki, Ashland, Or.

Eugenia Pawlik Zeitlin, Woodland Hills, Cal.
Genevieve Zubrzycki, Columbia, Mo.

Thank you to the many members who have responded to the recent dues notice and renewed their PAHA memberships for
the current year. And a special note of appreciation to those of you who have donated additional sums beyond your mem-

bership dues, and to those who have joined at the Patron level. Everyone’s continued support is greatly appreciated.
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DEVELOPERS PRESERVE
LANDMARK

In the Detroit suburb of Taylor, the abandoned Knope
family farmhouse will be preserved as part of an ambitious
Heritage Park project. The Polish-speaking Knope family
farmed and hauled timber, and the home, which was built
in the nineteen twenties, will be moved to the park to join
several other historical buildings, including a log house and
train depot. The original site of the Knope homestead has
been sold to developers, who are paying to relocate the
building under the guidance of the city’s Historical Society.

POLONIAN CENTER OPENS
IN NEBRASKA

On October 14-15, 2000, the Polish Heritage Center in
Ashton, Nebraska, will hold its grand opening. Facilities
include a museum and library. For information about
memberships, contact: Polish Heritage Center,
226 W. Carleton St., P.O. Box 3, Ashton, NE 68817.

PULASKI REINTERMENT
POSTPONED

Lee Meyer, Chairman of the Kazimierz Pulaski
Reinterment Committee, has announced that, because
Savannah’s Cathedral of St. John will be undergoing reno-
vation, the ceremony of reinterment, originally scheduted
for the year 2000, has been postponed until October of
2001. Details will folliow as they become available.

FILM FEATURES POLISH
IMMIGRANT ARTIST

“Eyewitness,” a short documentary directed by Bert Van
Bork and produced by Granvil and Marcia Specks, highlights
the efforts of artists in concentration camps. One of the
three artists featured in this film is Jan Komski, who was
transported to Auschwitz in 1940 and who now lives in
Arlington, Virginia. Komski's work has been exhibited in
Houston, Chicago, and New York. See: http://www.forum-
polonia-houston.com/art/komski/ komski.htm as well
as http://www.ruf.rice.edu/~sarmatia/498/

NEW VOICES IN POLONIAN
RESEARCH

Danuta Pytlak of Warsaw University received a summer
2000 grant for research at the Balch Institute for Ethnic
Studies in Philadelphia. Her topic is “The Polish Immigrant
Family in the United States (1880-1939): The Literary
Image.” In August she presented her findings in a public
forum at Balch, and in September she gave a talk at the
Immigration History Research Center at the University of
Minnesota, “The Untold Story: The Development of the
Literary Image of the Polish Immigrant Family (1880-
1939).”

PAHA member Deborah Ann Silverman’s study, Polish-
American Folklore, has been published by University of
lllinois Press (ISBN 0-252-02569-5; $29.95).

r-——-———————————--————————_——-—————_—————————1

Membership Application

0 Student or Senior Citizen $12 U Patron $100

O Individual $20

U Institutional or Family $35

U Lifetime Member (individuals only) $500

Name

Address

City State Zip E-mail Address
May we publish your contact information in a PAHA Directory? O Yes 0O No

Please make checks payable to the Polish American Historical Association and return with this form to:

Polish American Historical Association
St. Mary’s College ¢ 3535 Indian Trail
Orchard Lake, Ml 48324
For further info, contact: Dr. Karen Majewski ® 248-683-1743 « PAHAStM @ aol.com
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- PAHA Personalia

Anthony J. Bajdek, Associate Dean at Boston’s
Northeastern University, has been president of the Polish
American Congress of Eastern Massachusetts since April,
1999. On June 2, 2000, he was appointed to the National
Executive Committee of the Polish American Congress to
serve as Vice President for Financial Development.

T. Lindsay Baker has published another book in the field
of wind power history. This is The 702 Model Windmill: Its
Assembly, Installation and Use, published by the American
Wind Power Center, Lubbock, Texas, in 1999. Dr. Baker
remains the director of the Texas Heritage Museum, the
museum of Texas military history at Hiil College in
Hillsboro, Texas.

M.B. Biskupski’s The History of Poland is available
through Greenwood Press.

Bozenna Buda continues to pursue graduate studies at
the University of Maryland at College Park, where she is
President and founding member of the “Friends of Poland”
association. In Spring 1999 she gave a presentation on
“Polish Immigrants and Ethnics” at the campus-wide
Diversity Forum. She is also a den mother and associate
leader for the local Polish scouts.

John J. Bukowczyk, Professor of History at Wayne State
University in Detroit, has won the 2000 WSU President’s
Award for Excellence in Teaching. In October he is chair-
ing a session at the North American Labor History
Conference, held in Detroit.

A recent issue of the Polish-language journal Arcana, pub-
lished in Krakéw, contains a short story by and a conversa-
tion with Anthony Bukoski, whose Polonaise recently
received the Anne Powers Book-length Fiction Award from
the Council for Wisconsin writers.

Jeffrey M. Burns is archivist at Chancery Archives,
Archdiocese of San Francisco, and adjunct professor of his-
tory in four Bay-area universities. He is co-editor of Keeping
Faith: European and Asian Catholic Immigrants, available
from Orbis Books, 1-800-258-5838, www.orbisbooks.com

Rev. Leonard F. Chrobot, adjunct professor of sociology
and Coordinator of the American Polish Research
Fellowship at the University of Notre Dame, delivered a talk
at the Polish Falcons of South Bend on characteristics of the
Polish American family, in October, 1999. In April, 2000, he
gave a series of talks on Polish American Catholicism at Our
Lady of Mount Carmel Parish, Wyandotte, Michigan, on the
occasion of the parish’s centennial. And in August he deliv-
ered a talk, “Catholic Social Theory for the Layperson,” at

the Millennium Eucharistic Congress of Fort Wayne-South
Bend, held at Notre Dame University.

William Galush has published “City Societies and
Commercial Clubs: Embourgoisement among Second
Generation Polish Americans,” Polish American Studies
56:2 (1999).

Victor Greene is giving a paper at the annual conference
of the American Studies Association, “Lamentations on
Life in America: The Immigrant Mentality through Song.”

Rev. Albin Grous has left the SS. Cyril and Methodius
Seminary at Orchard Lake, where he served as academic
dean and associate professor of Systematic Theology. He
will return to the Archdiocese of Philadelphia.

Gregory F. Kishel has published “The Patterns of Polish
Settiement in Minnesota: Rice Lake and Gnesen
Townships, St. Louis County, 1870-1920,” in the Spring
2000 issue of Polish Genealogical Society of Minnesota
Newsletter. This is a study of the first distinctly Polonian
settlement in northeastern Minnesota, based on census
data and secondary sources.

Blanche Krbechek is president of KANA, the Kashubian
Association of North America, http://www.ka-na.org

Paul Kulas is editor of the Polish Genealogical Society of
Minnesota Newsletter.

Walter H. and Florence T. Lasinski participated in this
year's University of lllinois Summer Research Laboratory
on Russian and Eastern Europe, at Urbana-Champaign.
Their topic of research was “Minority Christian Churches in
Poland.” The Lasinskis are also major contributors of
newspaper articles on the Pontificate of Pope John Paul |l
to the Pope John Paul Il Center at the Orchard Lake
Schools.

In June, Helena Znaniecka Lopata have a paper on
Florian Znaniecki at the History of Sociology session of the
International Sociological Association conference in Torun,
Poland.

Karen Majewski will present a paper at the conference of
the American Studies Association in Detroit, “And this is
supposed to be Poland:’ Struggling for Power and Place in
Detroit Polonia.” Her article, “The Politics of Polishness in
the United States: American Literature in Polish Before
World War I1,” was published in American Studies in
Scandinavia, 32:1 (2000), a special issue on “Redefining
American Studies: Not English Only.”
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Rev. Msgr. Joseph A. Marjanczyk, P.A., Pastor Emeritus
of Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church, Bayonne, N.J., cele-
brated his 55th anniversary of ordination with the parish-
ioners and school children at a Mass of Thanksgiving on
May 5, 2000. He continues to serve as Chairman of the
Board of Trustees of the Polish Cultural Foundation of New
Jersey, and as the Liturgy Coordinator of New Jersey’s
annual Polish Heritage Festival.

On June 30, Msgr. Stanley E. Milewski retired after
23 years as Chancellor of the Orchard Lake Schools.
On June 5, he celebrated the 45th anniversary of his ordi-
nation, which was marked by a letter of congratulations
from Pope John Paul Il. And on June 12, the Catholic [ath-
letic] League inducted him as a “Legend of the Catholic
League.”

Rev. Dr. Roman Nir received the Ztota Odznaka of the
First Polish Panzer Division, formed by General S.
Maczek.

Mariusz Patka received the Rev. Joseph Dgbrowski
award, presented annually to the graduating St. Mary’s
College senior who best exemplifies the ideals of service
and learning portrayed by college founder Fr. Dgbrowski.
Patka came to the U.S. in 1997, and will be pursuing a
master's degree in business administration at the college
in the fall.

John T. Pawlikowski, O.S.M., Professor of Social Ethics
and Co-Director of the Joseph Cardinal Bernadin Center’s
Catholic-Jewish Program, has received several new hon-
ors recently. He is now serving his fourth term on the
United States Holocaust Memorial Council, having been
reappointed by President Clinton and sworn in by
Agricultural Secretary Dan Glickman in a ceremony at the
Holocaust Museum’s Hall of Remembrance in Washington.
At the Museum, Fr. Pawlikowski serves on the Executive
Committee, chairs the Council’s Church Relations
Committee, and is a member of the Committee of
Conscience and the Academic Committee. Fr.
Pawlikowski has also been elected to a two-year term as
Vice President of the International Council of Christians
and Jews, and received the “Serce dla Serc” Award in
Lublin, Poland, for his work in promoting interreligious
understanding. In August Fr. Pawlikowski joined some one
thousand world religious leaders at the invitation of the
United Nations General Secretary Kofi Anan for the
Millennium Peace Summit to be held in the General
Assembly of the United Nations in New York, where he
presented a brief paper on how religion can contribute to
world peace.

Edward Pinkowski of Philadelphia received the 1999
National Citizen of the Year Award from the Am-Pol Eagle
of Buffalo, New York.

Tadeusz Piotrowski has received the “Perennial Wisdom
Award” from the Monuments Conservancy in New York for
his talk, “The Jewish Tradition in Poland and the
Holocaust,” delivered in the Rockefeller Center in March.
He has also spoken on the Soviet deportation of Polish citi-
zens during World War 1 at the University of Toronto, as
well as in Hamilton, London, and Montreal.

In March, James S. Pula spoke at the Polish Arts Club of
Buffalo. The topic of his talk was “A Polish Military
Engineer’'s Contributions to the American Revolution: Col.
Tadeusz Kosciuszko at Saratoga and West Point.” His
article, “Engineering American Independence: Tadeusz
Kosciuszko’s Role in the Northern Campaign,” was pub-
lished in the series “Occasional Papers in Polish and
Polish American Studies” by the Polish Studies Program at
Central Connecticut State University. Another article,
“Bullets Came as Thick as Hail': The 26th Wisconsin
Volunteer Infantry at Gettysburg,” appeared in Geftysburg
Magazine, vol.23 (July 2000). In October, he is giving a
presentation on “Kosciuszko in the American Revolution”
to the Kopernik Memorial Association in Utica, New York.
And he has been named to the Advisory Board for the
upcoming Encyclopedia of American Catholic Women, to
be published by the University of Notre Dame Press.

Robert Pula gave a talk at the University of Warsaw,
“General-semantics and Semiotics: Similarities and
Differences.” A paper by the same title will be published,
in Polish, in Studia Semiotica. At the University of Opole in
February he presented four lectures, including “General-
semantics and the Restructuring of Polish Society for the
New Millennium,” “The Neuro-socio-linguistic Effects of the
Absence of Articles in the Polish Language: Precision,
Ambiguity and Allness,” and “The General-semantics of
the Holocaust.” He also spoke at Maria Sktodowska-Curie
University in Lublin, at Adam Mickiewicz University in
Poznan, and at the Jagiellonian in Krakéw. In June he
participated in the annual conference of the Polish Institute
of Arts and Sciences, held for the first time in Krakdw.

Czestaw Rég is editor of Pol-Am, a newsletter which
comes out 11 times a year. Regular subscriptions are $15.
Contact Pol-Am, 2623 N.E. Jefferson St., Minneapolis, MN
55418; 612-789-6445.

Rev. Ladislaus Siekaniec, OFM, celebrated sixty years of
priesthood at a Mass of Thanksgiving on June 4, 2000 at
St. John Vianney Catholic Church in Sherman, lllinois.
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Frederic Skalny was elected president of the Polish
Heritage Society of Rochester, New York.

In March Irene Szewiola spoke on the Polish experience
during World War |l at the annual conference of the
California Council for Social Studies.

Suzanne Strempek Shea’s first novel, Selling the Lite of
Heaven, has just gone into its sixth printing, and her sec-
ond novel, Hoopi Shoopi Donna, is now in its 5th printing.
In February she was awarded the New England Book
Award for fiction, presented by the New England
Booksellers Association to the writer who has “produced a
body of work that stands as a significant contribution to the
region’s literature.” For a copy of her article, “Live from my
Living Room,” which first appeared in the Philadelphia
Enquirer, http://web.philly.com/content/
inquirer/2006/06/18/sunmag/features/conce.htm

In 1998 Peter P. Wendolski was named the Westchester
(New York) Pulaski Association “Citizen of the Year,” and
in 1999 he served as Marshal for Westchester County in
New York City’s Pulaski Day Parade. He is past Director
and current Sergeant at Arms of the Westchester Pulaski
Association; as well as a member of the Yonkers, New
York, St. Casimir Bazaar Executive Committee; associate
member of the Pulaski Police Association of Westchester
County; a former Captain in the U.S. Army Reserve and
New York National Guard Signal Corps; and a member of
the Kosciuszko Foundation and the Polish Genealogical
Society of America. He is currently engaged in work for an
historical exhibit for St. Casimir’s Parish’s 100th anniver-
sary, scheduled for October, 2000.

Janusz Wrdébel organized the sixth Biennial International
Conference on East-Central European & Polish Affairs,
held at St. Mary’s College in May. Among the PAHA par-
ticipants were John Bukowczyk, Thomas Gladsky, Karen
Majewski, Msgr. Stanley Milewski, John Radzilowski,
Thaddeus Radzilowski, and Ewa Thompson.

Bishop John Yanta of Amaﬁllo, Texas received the 1999
Rev. Moczygemba award of the Polish American Priest
Association.

Andrew Zimba was named to the Dean’s List at the
University of Minnesota-Twin Cities. In addition to attend-
ing a speech by former President of Poland Lech Watesa
in the Twin Cities, he participated in the November 1999
Model U.N. conference in Chicago.

Genevieve Zubrzycki is a doctoral candidate in sociology
at the University of Chicago, working on the relationship
between religion and nationalism in contemporary Poland.

WEBSITES OF INTEREST

Edward Pulaski, a hero of the infamous 1910 forest fires
which raged through Idaho and Montana, is the subject of
an exhibit at the ldaho Forest Fire Museum in Moscow;
http://www.woodlandgifts.com/museum). For more
information about Pulaski, including his own statement on
the disaster, see http://www.tpl.lib.wa.us as well as
http://www.valint.net/php/nwiwrd/1910.htm

One of the primary leaders of the tragic Donner Party,
forced to cannibalism in an ill-fated trek to California in
1846/47, was James Frazier Reed of lllinois. But Reed
was born in Ireland, reportedly of an exile Polish noble
family by the unlikely name of “Reednoski.” More informa-
tion about Reed is available at http://www.teleport.
com/~mhaller/Secondary/McGlashan/Chapt04.html and
http://www.metrogourmet.com/crossroads/KJR_JFR.htm

The Hamburg State Archive in Germany is making avail-
able on the internet a searchable list of persons who emi-
grated from the port of Hamburg between 1850 and 1934.
The initial portion of the list, covering the years 1890-1893,
is now available, and the entire list is expected to be post-
ed by 2003. http://www.hamburg.ed/LinkToYourRoots/
english/welcome.html

An index of Buffalo, New York’s 1906 Przewodnik -

Handlowy has been posted by The Polish Genealogical
Society of New York State: http://www.pgsnys.org/
Przewodnik/

The Department of Historical Documentation of the
Chicago Historical Society invites you to explore its new
project, “Global Communities: Chicago’s Immigrants
and Refugees.” Groups under study for the year 2000
are Mexicans, Southeast Asians, and Poles:
http://www.chicagohistory.org/Immigration.html

Ann Hetzel Gunkel's Feast of Corpus Christi Homepage:
http://www.suba.com/~gunkel/corpuschristi/splash.htm

Central Europe Review: http://www.ce-review.org

Copernicus Foundation, University of Michigan:
http://www.umich.edu/~iinet/crees/copernicus

HELENA MODJESKA:
http://www.canyonlife.com/Arden.main.html

RALPH MODJESKI:
http://www.polishamericancenter.org/Modjeski.htm

POLISH ARTS AND CULTURE FOUNDATION, SAN
FRANCISCO: http://home.earthlink.net/~pacf/

-
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PULASKI ASSOCIATION, NEW YORK CITY POLICE
DEPARTMENT: http://www.nypdpulaski.org/index.html

POLISH POLICE ASSOCIATION OF PHILADELPHIA:
http://www.libertynet.org/ppa/

POLISH HISTORICAL INSTITUTE IN AUSTRALIA:
http://www.polhistinst.org.au

POLISH CENTER OF WISCONSIN: http://www.polish-
fest.org/polctrwi.htm

POLISH BOOKS FOR SALE: http://www.merlin.com.pl

POLISH AUTHORS IN ENGLISH TRANSLATION:
http://www.polishwriting.net

SOME LIKE IT RED: POLISH
POLITICAL POSTERS, 1945-1989

The latest exhibit at The Polish Museum of America fea-
tures Polish political posters from the collection of Piotr
Dabrowski. The exhibition runs until October 30, and the
museum, located at 984 N. Milwaukee Ave., Chicago, is
open Monday through Sunday, 11 am. to 4 p.m. Phone
773-384-3352. After October 25, posters from the exhibit
will be also be available for viewing online at:
http://www.theartofposter.com/

PAHA AWARDS SCHOLARSHIP

Jennifer Mandry of Howell, Michigan, is this year's recipi-
ent of PAHA’s Scholarship in Polish and Polish American
Studies. The scholarship is awarded annually to a student
demonstrating excellent and diligent progress in Polish
Studies at St. Mary’s. Mandry is majoring in Polish Studies
and English, and minoring in Communication Arts. Her
future plans include teaching in Poland and a career in
Public Relations.

EMIGRANT SAVINGS BANK TO
FEATURE POLISH IMMIGRANTS

As it celebrates its 150th anniversary this fall, the Emigrant
Savings Bank of New York is planning to post images of
immigrants in New York subways, buses, bank windows,
and on public transportation passes. Among these histori-
cal photographs will be those of Polish immigrants supplied
by the University of Minnesota’s Immigration History
Research Center.

DR. DRZEWIENIECKI HONORED

On January 30, Prof. Emeritus Walter M. Drzewieniecki
was awarded The Commander's Cross with the Star of the
Order of Merit of the Republic of Poland.” Our heartfelt
congratulations to Dr. Drzewieniecki, along with apologies
for a misprint in the March 2000 PAHA Newsletter.

PNA SUPPORTS U-PITT LIBRARY

The University of Pittsburgh Library System has received
$10,000 from the Polish National Alliance to support the
Alliance College collection, which has been housed at U-
Pitt since the college closed in the 1980s. The enormous
task of cataloging and preserving these important materials
has been funded by many organizations and individuals,
and the PNA’s contributions now total $65,000. The col-
lection is searchable online at hitp:pittcat.pitt.edu

a \

Now Available

A Fifty-Year Index
to
Polish American
Studies |
1944-1993

by Rev. Kazimierz Grotnik

Published by the
East European Monograph Series of Columbia
University Press

To order, send a check or money order for $20,
payable to the Polish American Historical Association,
to:

Dr. Karen Majewski
St. Mary’s College
3535 Indian Trail
Orchard Lake, Ml 48324

\ Y,
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PAHA
BOOK OFFER

Ethnicity. Culture. City: Polish Americans in the U.S.A.
Cultural Aspects of Urban Life, 1870-1950 in Comparative
Perspective. Edited by Thomas S. Gladsky, Adam
Walaszek, and Matgorzata M. Wawrykiewicz. (Warszawa:
Oficyna Naukowa, 1998). This volume includes papers
presented during the symposium “Polish Americans in the
U.S.A.," organized in Krakéw, Poland, on June 24-27,
1995 by the Polonian Institute of the Jagiellonian University
and PAHA. Included are articles by Adam Walaszek,
Stanislaus Blejwas, Dirk Hoerder, Helena Znaniecka
Lopata, Dennis Kolinski, Walter Kamphoefner, William
Galush, Mary Patrice Erdmans, Wolfgang Helbich,
Tadeusz Radzik, Janusz Mucha, Dominic Pacyga, Halina
Florkowska-Francic, Joseph Hapak, Mieczystaw Biskupski,
Dorota Praszalowicz, Rita Gladsky, Thomas Gladsky, and
Thomas Napierkowski. A limited number of copies are
available directly from PAHA at a cost of $20, which
includes shipping. Please use the form below to order.

r——--———--————————————1

I Please send Ethnicity. Culture. City: Polish Americans |
lin the U.S.A. Cultural Aspects of Urban Life, 1870-1950 inl
| Comparative Perspective in the quantity listed below |
to the address | have specified. Thank you!

MAILING
ADDRESS

STATE ZIP

NO. OF COPIES TR, @ $20

TOTAL ENCLOSED

Send to: Dr. Karen Majewski
Polish American Historical Association
St. Mary's College, 3535 Indian Trail
Orchard Lake, M1 48324

MR GHD N G D GET R MR D MM G S _—-—-—J

| 1
I |
1 |
I I
| 1
| I
| 1
| 1
| 1
| 1
[ 1
| 1
| 1
| 1
I CITY |
| |
I |
[ |
| |
I |
1 1
| 1
| 1
| |
I |
1 |
| |
L

CHANGES AND MOVES:

The new address for the Immigration History Research
Center is: IHRC, Univ. of Minnesota, E. L. Anderson
Library, Suite 311, 222 21st Ave. South, Minneapolis, MN
55455; 612-625-4800; email: ihrc@umn.edu; website:
http://www.umn.edu/ihrc

The Balch Institute’'s Newsletter is now entitled The
Immigration and Ethnic History Newsletter. See:
http://www.balchinstitute.org/iehs

MATT URBAN
COMMEMORATIVE STAMP

The Polish American Congress is petitioning the U.S.
Postal Service to issue a commemorative stamp in honor
of Lt. Col. Matt Urban (1915-1995), “the most decorated
combat soldier in American history.” Contact:

Polish American Congress

Suite 205

1625 K Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20006

NEWEST EFFORT TO CLEAR
EDDIE SLOVIK

Attorney Matthew Wilkov is attempting to win clemency for
Pvt. Eddie Slovik, the only American soldier to be executed
for desertion during World War Il. Mr. Wilkov can be con-
tacted at: Rubin, Glickman and Steinberg, P.C., North
Broad St., P.O. Box 1277, Lansdale, PA 19446-0726. For
more information about the Slovik case, see: http://det-
news.com/history/eddie/eddie.htm

2001 POLISH
AMERICAN
CALENDAR
AVAILABLE

PAHA member Don Samull is
offering the latest edition of his
annual Polish American
Calendar, which features a differ-
ent tidbit on Polish and Polish
American history and culture for
each day of the year. The cost is
just $5.45 each, which includes
mailing. Orders should be sent to:
Don Samulil, 1312 N. Drexel,
Dearborn, M| 48128.
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CONFERENCES

The American Studies Association Conference,
“American Studies in the World/The World in American
Studies,” Detroit, Marriott Renaissance Center Hotel,
October 12-15, 2000. Contact: American Studies
Association, 1120 19th St., NW, Suite 301, Washington,
DC 20036; 202-467-4783; email: asastaff@erols.com.
The following sessions might be of particular interest to
Polish Americans:

Friday, Oct. 13, 10:00-11:45 am, Nicolet B
“Multilingual America: American Cultures and
Literatures in Languages Other than English” (papers
by Victor Greene and Karen Majewski)

Saturday, Oct. 14, 8:00-9:45 am, Greco

“Polka Theory: Ethnic Urban American Music at the
Millennium” (chaired by PAHA member David Gunkel;
papers by Dick Blau, “Three Polonias: Polka (and
other) Pictures 1970-2000”; PAHA member Ann Hetzel
Gunkel, “Polka as Counter-Hegemonic Ethnic
Practice”; Charles Keil, “Polka Theory: Perspectives
on the Will to Party.”

Twenty-Second Annual North American Labor History
Conference. "Labor and the Millennium: Class, Vision, and
Change." Wayne State University, Detroit, Michigan.
October 19-21, 2000. http://www.lawcha.org/events.htm

The Polish Genealogical Society of Connecticut and
the Northeast and the Polish Genealogical Society of
Massachusetts are sponsoring a joint conference
on Saturday, October 28, 2000, at the Agawam
Senior Center, Wright Street, Agawam, Massachusetts.
For more information, call 860-223-5596 or email
PGSNE2@aol.com

A conference on “Race, Ethnicity, and Migration: The
United States in a Global Context” will be held November
16-18, 2000, at the University of Minnesota, Twin Cities
campus. See http://www.umn.edu/ihrc/remindex.htm.
Of special interest is a paper by PAHA Executive Board
member Anna Jaroszynska Kirchmann, “The Exile Mission
and Polish Diaspora After World War I1.”

The Great Lakes American Studies Association annual
meeting will be held March 16-18, 2001, at Ball State
University and the Minnetrista Cultural Center in Muncie,
Indiana. The topic is, “Community, Family, and Youth:
‘Growing’ America, America Growing.” Contact Anthony
Edmonds (00aoedmonds @bsuvc.bsu.edu; 765-285-2779).

The next conference of MELUS (Multi-Ethnic Literature
of the United States) will be held April 5-8, 2001, at the
Radisson Summit Hill Hotel, Knoxville Tennessee, under
the sponsorship of Knoxville College. http://www._lib.
csufresno.edu/SubjectResources/Multicultural/MELUS/
Welcome.html

SPECIAL OFFER:
NEW HORIZON

Jacek Galazka, editor of the monthly New Horizon, is
pleased to offer his fellow PAHA members an intro-
ductory subscription price of $28.00, which includes a
oomplimentary copy of Who's Who in Polish America.
A recent issue of New Horizon featured articles on
Polish scientist Albert Michelson, Tadeusz and Zofia
Romer (honored through The Romer Foundation of
Montreal), and The Polish Museum of America.
Checks for $28 can be sent to New Horizon, 333 W.
38th St., New York, NY 10018. Please identify your-
self as a PAHA member taking advantage of this spe-
cial subscription offer.

THE SARMATIAN REVIEW

An academic tri-quarterly conceived by a group of
American Polish scholars concerned about a dearth
of Polish academic publications. Its goal is to help
develop a scholarly discourse on Poland and Central
Europe in the United States. The journal specializes
in publishing documentary materials in English trans-
lation. Its electronic version, Sarmatian Review
Online, is distributed by Rice University
(www.ruf.rice.edu/~sarmatia). Our website has
been recognized as one of the best by Central
Europe Online (the oldest web directory), Twirlix
(a German web directory), and many more. Our con-
tents are a creative mix of annotated data, scholarly
articles, literary texts, and more. The Review is over
twenty years old. Libraries from Harvard to Stanford
subscribe to it. Shouldn't you?

Subscription price in 2000:
$15/year for individuals, $21/year for libraries.
Overseas: $21 individuals, $27 libraries (air mail).

The Sarmatian Review
P.O. Box 79119
Houston, TX 77279-9119
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AWARDS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

The American Council for Polish Culture offers one
annual prize of $1,500 toward summer study in Poland.
Applicants must be of Polish background, be a junior or
senior at an accredited college or university, and have an
ACPC affiliation. For an application, contact: Mrs. Rose
Kruszewski, 7500 S.W. 128th St., Miami, FL 33156. Tel.
305-238-4511. Deadline is February 1, 2001.

The Metchie J.E. Budka Award has been
established to honor outstanding works of
enduring scholarship, that contribute signifi-
cantly to our knowledge and understanding
of Polish Literature, Polish History, and
Polish-American (United States) relations.
These fields of study are those in which
Metchie Budka worked as scholar, writer,
and translator. The award, in the amount of
$1,000, shall recognize outstanding work in
one of these fields by graduate students or
recent doctoral degree recipients of
American colleges and universities in the ear-
liest stage of their scholarly careers. One
award to be made annually or, for a limited
period, biennially when so recommended by
the jury. See http://www.kosciuszkofoun-
dation .org/new/budka.shtmi

Knights of Dabrowski Crusade for
Education offers scholarships and/or inter-
est-free loans based on documented financial

need, academic performance, and communi-

ty involvement. Applicants must be U.S. citi-

zens of Polish descent or documented legal

aliens of Polish descent who have been resi-

dents of the Chicago metropolitan area for at

least four years, and full-time students at a

fully accredited college/university in the U.S.

Undergraduate students (juniors and seniors)
and graduate students are eligible. Contact
Crusade for Education Program, Knights of
Dabrowski, 5723 N. Milwaukee Ave., Chicago, IL 60646;
773-792-1800. Contact person: Chet Wajda,
708-354-0525.

The closing date for the Immigration and Ethnic History
Society’s Theodore Saloutos Book Award is December
31, 2000. A book may be nominated by the author, the
publisher, a member of the prize committee, or a member
of the Immigration and Ethnic History Society. Inquiries to
Prof. Ewa Morawska, Dept. of Sociology, Univ. of
Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, PA 19104;
emorawsk @ssc.upen.edu

R 600, Z K P.3

AP

| WILESBARRE, PA

The Immigration and Ethnic History Society invites applica-
tions for its 2001 George E. Pozzetta Dissertation
Award. Applicants must be Ph.D. candidates who have
completed qualifying exams by December 1, 2000, and
whose thesis focuses on American immigration, emigra-
tion, or ethnic history. The award provides $750 for
research expenses. Deadline for submission of materials
is December 15, 2000. Inquiries to Prof.
Diane Vecchio at:
diane.vecchio @furman.edu

The Polish American Arts Association
offers an annual $1000 scholarship to a res-
ident of the Washington, D.C., area who is
of Polish or Polish American heritage.
Contact:

The PAAA Scholarship Award Committee
P.O. Box 9442

Washington, D.C. 20016

Polish American Congress of Michigan
Scholarship Fund

11333 Jos. Campau

Hamtramck, Ml 48212

313-365-9400

The Vincent Skowronski Music
Foundation has inaugurated a music com-
petition for Chicago-area high school stu-
dents of piano and violin, featuring a
$4,000 prize for the winning violinist/pianist
team. Skowronski is a classical violinist
whose recordings include works by
Paderewski, Szymanowski, and
Wieniawski. For information about future
competitions, contact:

Vincent Skowronski Music Foundation
1726 Sherman Ave. #2

Evanston, IL 60201-3713

847-491-9155

The Soros Foundation is offering Soros Fellowships for
New Americans, which allow funding for up to two years of
graduate study for thirty “New Americans” between the
ages of 20-28. This award may be applied to any profes-
sional field or scholarly discipline, including the Fine and
Performing Arts. A “New American” can be a green card
holder with more than one year of IRS filings, a naturalized
U.S. citizen, or the child or two naturalized citizens.
Deadline: November 30, 2000. See:
http://www.pdsoros.org
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POLISH AMERICAN HISTORICAL
ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING
January 4-6, 2001
Boston, Massachusetlts

All PAHA sessions will take place in the Marriott Hotel.
PAHA registration will be located in the hallway outside the
Marriott’s MIT Room.

Thursday, January 4

3:00-6:00 P.M. NORTHWESTERN ROOM
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETING

7:00-9:00 P.M. MIT ROOM
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
Friday, January 5
8:30-9:30 A.M.
REGISTRATION

9:30-11:30 A.M. MIT ROOM
NINETEENTH-CENTURY POLONIA

Chair: Jan Lorys, Polish Museum of America

“Caspar Tochman,” Kenneth Lewalski, Rhode Island
College

“Jan Barzynski,” John Radzilowski, Polish American
Cultural Institute of Minnesota

“Ernestine Potocka-Rose,” James S. Pula, Utica College of
Syracuse University

Comment: Joseph Wieczerzak, PNCC Commission on
History and Archives

2:30-4:30 P.M. MIT ROOM
COMPETING NATIONALISMS: JEWS AND POLES
IN AMERICA, 1914-1921

Chair: Antony Polonsky, Brandeis University

“Jews and Poles in the United States and the Polish
Question 1914,” M.B. Biskupski, St. John Fisher
College

“American Dipiomacy and‘ the Controversy over Jewish-
Polish Relations after World War |, 1919-1921,”
Andrzej Kapiszewski, Jagiellonian University

“Jewish Themes in Early Polish American Literature,”
Karen Majewski, St. Mary’s College

Comment: Mary Cygan, University of Connecticut at

5:00-7:00 P.M. MIT ROOM

NEW THEMES

Chair. Karen Majewski, St. Mary’s College

“Bég Zaptaé’: Charity in Chicago Polonia through the
Great Depression,” William Galush, Loyola University

“The Sacred in the City: Polonian Street Procession as
Countercultural Practice,” Ann Hetzel Gunkel,
Columbia College

“The Polish American Congress and Jewish-Polish
Relations in America,” Stanislaus A. Blejwas, Central
Connecticut State University

Comment: John Radzilowski, Polish American Cultural
Institute of Minnesota

Saturday, January 6

8:30-9:30 A.M. REGISTRATION

9:30:11:30 A.M. MIT ROOM

EAST EUROPEAN IMMIGRANTS AND ETHNICS
IN NEW ENGLAND

Chair: John J. Bukowczyk, Wayne State University

“Assimilation Patterns of Poles and Puerto Ricans in New
England,” Mary P. Erdmans, College of the Holy Cross

“Tensions in Bi-ethnic parishes: Poles and Lithuanians in
New England,” William Wolkovich-Valkavicius, St.
George Parish, Norwood, Massachusetts

“You can't bring Solidarity here! This is Americal: The
Changing Polish American Parish in New England and
Solidarity Immigration, 1981-1989,” Stanislaus A.
Blejwas, Central Connecticut State University

Comment: Anna Jaroszynska-Kirchmann, Eastern
Connecticut State University

2:30-4:30 P.M. MIT ROOM
WHAT IS A POLISH AMERICAN IN THE NEW
CENTURY?

Chair: John Radzilowski, Polish American Cultural Institute
of Minnesota

Panel: Anthony Bajdek, Northeastern University; Marek
Lesniewski-Laas, Honorary Counsel of the Republic of
Poland; Thaddeus Radzilowski, St. Mary’s College;
Andrzej Pronczuk, Brandeis University; Mary Erdmans,
College of the Holy Cross

6:00-8:00 P.M. FACULTY CLUB,

NORTHWESTERN UNIVERSITY

PAHA AWARDS DINNER AND
PRESIDENTIAL ADDRESS
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115th Annual Meeting
Boston, January 4—7, 2001

Hotel and Rate Information

Hotels Single Double Triple Quad Suites
1 person 2 persons 3persons 4 persons

Sheraton Boston Hotel S $99 $110 $130 $150  $425and up
39 Dalton St.
Co-headquarters (900 rooms) S

Boston Marriott Copley Place $99 $110 $130 $150  $450 and up
110 Huntington Ave.
Co-headquarters (900 rooms)

Westin Copley Place Boston $99 $110 $130 $150  $449and up
10 Huntington Ave. (550 rooms)

Hilton Boston Back Bay $99 $110 $130 $150  $450 and up
40 Dalton St. (250 rooms)

Omni Parker House , $79 $99 $119 $139  $179and up

60 School St. 200 rooms)

® The rates given above are subject to city and state occupancy taxes of 12.45 percent (subject to change without notice).

® The rates will be honored three days before and three days after the official meeting dates (that is, the rates are valid from
January 1 through January 10, 2001, subject to availability of rooms at the specific hotel at the time the reservation is made).
Excepted is the Boston Marriott, which will honor the rates two days before and three days after the meeting.

Sheraton Boston Hotel

E Boston Marriott Copley Place
V E Westin Copley Place Boston
n Hilton Boston Back Bay

E Omni Parker House

/NG IS
CHINATOWN- -
HINATOWN. X

S/ /5
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AMERICAN HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION

115STH ANNUAL MEETING
BOSTON, JANUARY 4-7, 2001

HOTEL RESERVATION FORM

INSTRUCTIONS HOTEL INFORMATION DEPOSIT INFORMATION
Reservations can be made from September 5 Arrival Date: ALL HOTELS REQUIRE A DEPOSIT OF
through December 19, 2000 by choosing one . $150.00 WITH EACH RESERVATION

of the following methods. Departur e Date:

$
INTERNET
Book your reservation online using the
special link on the AHA web site at

www.theaha.org
L4
TELEPHONE
Call the AHA Housing Bureau,
9am-8pm EST, Monday-Friday at:
888-442-8287 (toll free)
312-396-2122 (international)
L 4
FAX
Send a completed form, one copy per room to
312-705-2562
CONFIRMATIONS
Confirmations will be sent afier each new
reservation, modification and/or cancellation.
Review it carefully for accuracy. If you do not
receive a confirmation via e-mail, fax, or mail
within 14 days after any transaction, please
contact the Housing Bureau.
ROOM RATES/TAXES
To take advantage of the special AHA Annual
Meeting rates, be sure to book your reservation by
December 6, 2000. Afier this date the official
AHA block will be released and the hotels may
charge significantly higher rates. All rates are per
room per night and are subject to a 12.45% tax
(subject to change). Hotels may charge additional
fees for rooms with more than one occupant.
When making a reservation, please provide room
and bedding preferences in the Special Needs
section of the Housing Form. The hotels will
assign specific room types upon check in, based
upon availability. Please be advised that requests
are not guaranteed.
DEPOSITS
All hotels require a deposit of $150 with each
reservation request. Requests received without
a deposit will be returned and will not be
processed. Please fill out the credit card
information entirely or mail a check made payable
to Passkey.com/THE AHA. Credit card deposits
may be charged at the discretion of the hotel
holding your reservation on or after December 14,
2000. Credit Cards must be valid through 01/01
in order to be considered a proper deposit.
MODIFICATION/CANCELLATION
Continue to make, modify and/or cancel
reservations from September 5 through December
19, 2000 via the AHA Housing Bureau.
Reservations secured by check deposit will be
assessed a $15 processing fee if cancelled at any
time. Reservations secured by credit card may be
made, modified, and/or cancelled without penalty
from September 5 through October 24, 2000 after
which, cancellations will be assessed a $15
processing fee. Any cancellations made on/after
December 20, 2000 will result in forfeiture of
entire $150 deposit.
NO-SHOW PENALTY

All hotels will assess a penalty of one night’s
room/tax in the event of a now show.

Hotel Selection:

(List three choices in order of preference.)
First:

Second:

Third:

FOR SUITES:

Call the Housing Manager at
617-867-8208

Reservations processed on a first come, first served basis.
If all three requested hotels are unavailable, process this
reservation according to:

O  Comparable room rate.
O  Proximity to conference site.

Room Type: (please fill out both)
Number of people in room:
Number of beds in room:

LIST ALL OCCUPANTS IN ROOM:
(Specify if guest is child under age 18)

REQUEST.
Housing forms received without a valid credit
card or check deposit will be returned and
will not bepracesscd. (Cash deposits not accepted.)
O Credit Card
Please be advised that the credit card must be
valid through the dates of the convention or vour
reservation will not be processed.
Type of card:
] American Express
a MasterCard
0 Visa
.| Other

Account Number:

Expiration Date:

(Must be valid through 01/01)

1.
(First) (Last)
2.
3.
4,
Special Needs:
Request:
O Smoking O Non-Smoking

(Cardholder's name)

(Cardholder's signature)

0O Check

All reservations with check deposit will be charged
a $15.00 processing fee if cancelled. Please mail
checks with an attached Housing Form. Make
checks payable to:

Passkey.com/THE AHA
P.O. Box 3191
Boston, MA 02241-3191

Please do not mail your form unless a check deposit is
included. Use fax. Internet. or phone.

Primary Guest Information:

INAME:
First: MI:

Company:

(FILL THIS PORTION COMPLETELY)

Last:

Address:

City: State:

Country:

Postal code:

[E-mail:

Phone:

Fax:

If outside the USA, please also include country and city codes.

DO NOT SEND THIS FORM TO THE AHA. SEND IT TO THE AHA HOUSING BUREAU.

**PLEASE USE ONE FORM PER ROOM. MAKE COPIES AS NEEDED. **
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CALLS FOR PAPERS
AND RESEARCH IN PROGRESS

“Multiple Publics/Civic Voices,” Annual Meeting of the
American Studies Association, Washington, D.C.,
November 8-11, 2001. The 2001 ASA Program
Committee invites proposals for individual papers, entire
sessions, presentations, performances, films, roundtables,
workshops, conversations, or alternative formats on any
topic dealing with American cultures. The ASA Annual
Meeting is open to anyone with an interdisciplinary interest
in the study of American cultures. The 2001 conference
will explore the diversity within the public culture(s) of the
United States and highlight the various ways in which
American Studies scholars engage multiple publics in tradi-
tional and non-traditional ways. See:
http://www.georgetown.edu/crossroads/asainfo.htmi

The Program Committee for the Immigration and
Ethnic History Society is soliciting proposals for papers
and sessions for several forthcoming professional meet-
ings. The IEHS is interested in helping individuals com-
plete/coordinate such proposals with the goal of submitting
the completed sessions under the IEHS’s sponsorship or
co-sponsorship. The Society is open to considering a
broad range of topics related to immigration and ethnicity,
and encourages proposals from graduate students and
post-Ph.D. colleagues. Upcoming conferences include the
2002 Organization of American Historians meeting
(Washington, D.C.), and the 2001 American Studies
Association meeting (Washington, D.C.), with a deadline of
mid-January 2001; the 2002 American Historical
Association meeting (San Francisco) and the 2001 Social
History Association meeting (Chicago), with a deadline of
mid-February 2001. For more information, contact Elliott
Barkan at: ebarkan@csusb.edu

Helen Bajorek MacDonald of Trent University is calling
for submissions on the subject, “Sybiraki/Global
Polonia.” She is editing a book on Polish deportees to
Siberia and the USSR during World War Il with a focus on
their lives after the war in the Polish diaspora. Approaches
may be literary as well as sociological or historical. For a
full list of topics, see http://www.geocities.com/
CapitolHill/Parliament/ 6764/helen.html; email: hmac-
donald@trentu.ca; hel.mac@sympatico.ca. Helen Bajorek
MacDonald, Frost Center, Trent University, Peterborough,
ON Canada K9J 7B8; 905-983-9667. Deadline
December 1, 2000.

Peter Lesniewski of Dundee University (Scotland) is con-
ducting an oral history project to document the experiences
of Polish ex-servicemen in Scotland. The project aims

to create an oral and written record of the circumstances
and diverse routes by which the interviewees arrived
arrived in Scotland, their treatment, impressions, service
experiences, and post-war assimilation; produce a popular
publication citing these impressions and experiences; and
produce an academic publication placing the interviewees’
experiences in the wider context of international affairs.
Tapes and transcripts will be deposited at the St. Andrews
Museum. For further information, contact: Dr. Peter
Lesniewski, Dept. of History, University of Dundee,
Dundee DD1 4HN, Scotland; tel. 01382-344512;
peter@lesniewski.freeserve.co.uk

The American Historical Association will hold its 116th
annual meeting in San Francisco, January 3-6, 2002. The
conference theme will be “Frontiers,” and AHA welcomes
proposals from all members of the Association, from affili-
ated societies, and from scholars in foreign countries and
related disciplines. The deadline for submission is
February 15, 2001. Please consult the AHA website,
http://www.theaha.org for detailed information on propos-
al requirements.

Working-Class Studies: Memory, Community, and Activism
5th Biennial Conference of the Center for Working-
Class Studies at Youngstown State University, May
16-19, 2001, Youngstown, Ohio. Proposals are invited
from students, workers, faculty, organizers, and activists in
ali fields, from literature to geography, history to film mak-
ing, union organizing to neighborhood activism. Also
solicited are performances, film showings, workshops,
roundtables, and presentations of all kinds. Areas of
exploration include literature of and by the working class;
social, oral, and labor and working-class history; material
and popular culture; current workplace issues; geography
and landscape; journalism; sociology and economics; labor
and museum studies; fine, graphic, and performance art;
multiculturalism; ethnography, biography, autobiography;
pedagogy; and personal narratives of work. Presenters
should describe their projects with suggested presentation
format. Proposals should be between 250 and 300 words
and must be received by January 1, 2001. Address written
correspondence to:

John Russo

Biennial Conference,

Center for Working-Class Studies
Youngstown State University
Youngstown, Ohio 44555

phone: 330-742-2976

e-mail: jrusso@cc.ysu.edu
http://www.as.ysu.edu/~cwcs/
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SLAIN POLISH PROFESSOR

TO BE HONORED

On December 10, 1998, Wayne State University Professor
Andrzej Olbrot was murdered while administering a final
exam. Olbrot was a native of Poland, as was his slayer.
The university's College of Engineering is seeking dona-
tions for a sculpture commemorating the life and work of
Professor Olbrot. Checks should be made payable to the
Wayne State University Olbrot Fund, 5475 Woodward
Ave., Detroit, Ml 48202. For more information, contact
Stephen J. Kuplicki, 313-366-4659, or see
http://www.eng.wayne.edu/olbrot/FundLetter.html

AMERICAN POLISH
ENGINEERING ASSOCIATION

The American Polish Engineering Association aims to unite
engineers, scientists, and other persons of Polish heritage
who are engaged in technical pursuits or interested in tech-
nical matters in joint endeavors serving educational, scien-
tific, and philanthropic purposes; to cooperate with other
professional and scientific organizations in sponsoring
programs and events; to support technical education and
self-development of technical professionals; to encourage
technical professionals to contribute their expertise in the
resolution of technical issues at the state and local levels
and foster the appointment of qualified persons of Polish
heritage to positions of responsibility on technical and reg-
ulatory boards and commissions; to eliminate discrimina-
tion against foreign born and trained Polish technical pro-
fessionals and to support their efforts to become members
of the American technical community; and to aid local
communities in Michigan to attract and retain industry by
making available its resources and
facilities. Applications for member-
- ship in the American Polish
Engineering Association are wel-
come from anyone of Polish her-
itage by birth, descent, marriage,
or
adoption, who is qualified for
any phase of engineering or
related work.

The APEA also offers an annual
scholarship of $500 to a gradu-
ating high school senior plan-
ning to pursue an engineering
or related science curriculum at
the university level.

For information about APEA
membership or related activi-
ties, contact the American
Polish Engineering Association,
c/o 30084 Merrick Dr., Warren,
M1 4R092-1802

POLISH AMERICAN STUDIES
BACK ISSUES AVAILABLE

Now that PAHA’s move back to Orchard Lake is complete,
we are able to offer members back issues of our journal,
Polish American Studies, at the bargain price of $3, each,
which includes shipping within the continental United
States. The journal has been published since 1944, with
two issues a year coming out since 1945. All issues are
available except for Spring 1966, Autumn 1966, and Spring
1970. However, the number of copies available varies
from issue to issue and sales are first come, first served,
so please be understanding if the issue you request has
been sold out.

| Checks should be made payable to PAHA and sent to:

Dr. Karen Majewski
Polish American Historical Association
St. Mary's College, 3535 Indian Trail
Orchard Lake, M| 48324
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Jennifer Armstrong, Theodore Roosevelt: Letters
to a Young Coal Miner (Deiray Beach, Fla.: Winslow
Press, March 2001; ISBN 1-89081-727-9; $8.95).
Part of the Dear Mr. President series of children’s
books, this one features letters between Teddy
Roosevelt and a fictional Polish American child who
must work in the coal mines to support his family. For
ages 9-12.

Zofia Jaremko-Pytowska,
A Life of One’s Own
(Danbury, Conn.: Routlege,
2000; 1-58244-054-9;
$17.95). Novel about a
Polish emigre widow. “The
complex and sensitive story
of a woman’s journey of
self-discovery.”

James L. Merriner, Mr
Chairman: Power in Dan
Rostenkowski’s America.
(Carbondale: Southern
Illinois Univ. Press, 1999;
ISBN 0-80932-280-3)

Mark Nowak, Revenants
(Minneapolis: Coffee House
Press, 2000; ISBN 1-56689-
107-8; $14.95). “First book-
length collection of poetry by
the editor of the journal
XCP: Cross Cultural
Poetics, explores the Polish
American families and
neighborhogds in and
around Buffalo, New York.”
Nowak is an associate pro-
fessor at the College of St.
Catherine in Minneapolis.

Nicole Paolini, Swamp Gas (St. Martin’s, 2000;
ISBN 0-31226-235-3; $23.95). Novel set in New
Orleans, about a Polish American lawyer/politician.

Carolyn Thorman, Fifty Years of Eternal Vigilance
and Other Stories (Atlanta: Peachtree, 1988; O-
93460-162-3; $14.95).

MORE POLONIAN FICTION
AND NON-FICTION

Amy Scholder, /n the Shadow of the American
Dream: The Diaries of David Wojnarowicz (Grove,
2000; ISBN 0-80213-671-0; $12.00). Wojnarowicz
was a New York-based artist who died of AIDS-relat-
ed illness in 1992. Other works by or about
Wojnarowicz include Fever: Art of David Wojnarowicz
(New Museum Books, 2; Rizzoli International
Publications, 1999; ISBN 0-84782-144-7; $35.00);
Amy Scholder, ed., The
Waterfront Journals
(Grove, 1997; ISBN O-
80213-504-8; $12.00);
Close to the Knives: A
Memoir of Disintegration
(Vintage Books, 1991;
ISBN 0-667973-227-6;
$14.00; and David
Wojnarowicz: Brush Fires
in the Social Landscape
(Aperture, 1995; ISBN 0-
89381-567-5; $35.00).

Elaine Jagier Mark Shaw,
The View from Three
Windows (Dreamer’s
Press, 1993; ISBN 0O-
96436-960-5; $12.00).
Novel about a World War
I-era Chicago Polonian
family.

LaVyrle Spencer, Then
-Came Heaven (Penguin,
999; ISBN 0-51512-462-
1; $7.50) Popular romance
‘novel set in small-town
‘Minnesota. Also available
on audio cassette (Dove
Books Audio; ISBN 0-
78711-677-7; $40.00).

Paul Zarzyski, All This Way for the Short Ride:
Roughstock Sonnets, 1971-1996. (Santa Fe: Museum
of New Mexico Press, 1996; 0-890-13308-5; $17.50).
Cowboy poems by former bareback rider who writes
full time, has read his work at venues including the
Elko Cowboy Poetry Gathering and the Library of
Congress and has published six books.
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POLISH
AMERICAN
I JOURNAL

Our history of Providing News For
Polish Americans Dates Back to 1911.

Don’t you think it’s time you subscribed?

In October 1911, a Polish language newspaper
entitled Zorza made its debut in Pittston, Pennsylvania.
Today it is known as the Polish American Journal, the
nation’s largest independent English language monthly
newspaper. A monthly digest of Polish American life in
the USA, each issue of the Polish American Journal
provides hundreds of newsy items, and in-depth and
provocative features by Polonia’s finest academicians
and historians. Order yours today at $15.00 for one
year, $28.00 for two years, or $39.00 for three years
from the Polish American Journal, 1275 Harlem Road,
Cheektowaga, NY 14206-1980.

PAHA members receive a $1.00 per year

discount with a copy of this advertisement.

PAHA Newsletter

ISSN-0739-9766
© Polish American Historical Association
2000

Edited by
Karen Majewski

The PAHA Newsletter is published biannually by the
Polish American Historical Association, and is distributed
to members of the Association. Individual memberships
are available at $20 per year, or institutional memberships
at $35 per year, by sending a check made payable to the
Polish American Historical Association to:

Dr. Karen Majewski
PAHA Executive Secretary
St. Mary’s College
3535 Indian Trail
Orchard Lake, Ml 48324

Polish American Historical Association
St. Mary’s College

3535 Indian Trail

Orchard Lake, M| 48324
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